To: Minturn Town Council

From: Jay Brunvand Date: April 2, 2025

RE: Town Manager Update



## **Minturn Education Fund**

The Minturn Education Fund Scholarship applications were due by end of business on March 14, 2025! The Scholarship Board set up interviews for the eight applicants on 3/24, 25, and 31.

## **Seasonal Street Sweeping**

The Town, annually each May, leases a large street sweeper to clean the streets and drainages. I have attached the tentative schedule for this year. This culminates with the annual clean up day. This year cleanup day is Saturday, May 31st.

## **Water Leak**

The Town had a water leak in early March in the 900 block. This leak was Just off the main on an existing corp valve. That area of town is a looped system, so the shutoff only affected about 12 homes. Because the water didn't need to be completely shut down there was not a need to test or issue a boil order. The line was quickly repaired, the sidewalk formed and poured, and we were back in the game. It is estimated this leak was approximately 30,000g/day. Public Works are doing a lot of system check for leaks as the ground begins to warm.

Please feel free to contact either or both Katie and I if you have any questions.